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Santa Margarita  
    Yacht Club 

 
Labor Day Raft-Up and BBQ 
with Silver Gate Yacht Club 
September 1, 2018 at 3:00 p.m.  

 
Silver Gate Yacht Club will be rafting up in the Del Mar Basin 
for Labor Day weekend. And as is our custom, we will be  
enjoying a BBQ with them on Saturday, September 1st, at  
the Clubhouse. 
 
This year we will be catering in food by Dickies BBQ.  
Cost is $21.00 pp and is payable at the door (cash or check  
to the club). Reservations are required by August 30th and  
indicate a commitment to pay the $21.00 for each reservation.  
 
The menu includes: 
                          Beef Brisket, Pulled Pork, Pulled  
                          Chicken, Mac and Cheese, Cole Slaw,  
                          Potato Salad, Rolls, Condiments,  
                          Corn on the Cob, and Grilled Veggies.  
 
Bring your favorite beverage and enjoy the camaraderie with 
our sister club on our beautiful waterfront! 
 

 
 

Make your meal reservation with Teri 
at  

commodore@santamargaritayc.org  
or phone/text (760) 717-5501.  
       Email is preferred.  

mailto:commodore@santamargaritayc.org
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  Commodoreõs Corner      
 Call to Service 

 
Incrementally over the past 18 months I have encouraged our 
members to take a more active role in the club - whether that 
be attending events, participating in the work to produce those 
events, racing in the summer series, holding office, or other 
meaningful gestures of support. As we approach the fall elec-
tion in October for the 2019 Leadership Team we are sadly fall-
ing short of members interested in keeping SMYC in operation.  
The blunt truth is we cannot run a healthy and robust club if 
we continue to recycle a small cadre of Staff Commodores 
through the commodore chairs, draw from the same generous 
people to staff committees, and then ask them to also run all the 
events. This is an unsustainable model. 

 
SMYC is a volunteer run club and in order to remain viable we must have a steady influx of supportive 
members not only to attend functions but to also participate in the management and functioning of the 
club. This is where you can help.  
 
This is one of the most genuinely nice groups of people I have ever had the privilege of associating myself 
with - not only this club, but the entire Southern California boating and yachting community at large. If 
you have not indulged in the full spectrum of what your membership offers, you are frankly missing out 
on a lot. In order for us as an entity to continue to have access to this incredible community (at the price 
point we all enjoy as a result of our collective service and sacrifices) I need you to step up now and sup-
port SMYC with your gift of service, specifically holding a leadership position. 
 
What that means: Devote a few hours a month to the club, participate in meetings, and attend club 
events. We have multiple positions available on the Bridge (Commodore, Vice Commodore, Rear Com-
modore, Secretary and Treasurer) and Board (five Director positions) for 2019. There are sitting Bridge 
and Board members willing to remain in their positions for another term, but that does not preclude any 
member in good standing from being nominated for the October election. We welcome your new ideas. 
 
We need your expertise: This past year in addition to conducting the routine business we have been tak-
ing a look at our internal business practices and moving to update and modernize some of those practices. 
This focus will continue in 2019. Can you lend your knowledge and expertise to this effort while enjoying 
the events and camaraderie?  
 
We have an active schedule: There are standing events on our calendar and other opportunities that come 
up that benefit the club. Can you help organize or participate? 
 
It is incumbent upon the membership to rise to the challenge of keeping this club running smoothly. Staff 
Commodores Bill and Marybeth Thayer have graciously led the recruitment over the past few months 
and their efforts are greatly appreciated. Please contact Bill and Marybeth or any Bridge/Board member 
to ask questions or throw your hat in the ring.  
 
I look forward to working with you in 2019 as your Jr. Staff Commodore. 
~ Commodore Teri Reese 
 



 
 

Safety and Education 
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Washing Life Jackets 

Cleaning Life Jackets seems to be overlooked on many boats, 
and is not a job that anyone looks forward to. Having clean Life 
Jackets makes it easier to get the crew to wear them.  Cleaning 
the Life Jackets from time to time helps keep them in good con-
dition and prevents build up of oils from the skin and sun. On 
my boat the introduction always is ñplease have a Life Jacket on 
by the time we leave the dock, they are located below and aft on 
Starboard, you will find assorted sizes and colors all equally un-
stylish.ò Some boats have the Life Jackets stored forever in a 
locker below (remember your Life Jackets must be readily avail-
able, make sure you at least take them out of the plastic packag-
ing they came in).  The Life Jackets get more wear and tear on 
my boat than on many other boats, and the Life Jackets pickup 
dirt and skin oil from being worn. 

To clean the jackets a blue tarp was laid down to protect the Life Jackets from the cement.  A bucket of 
soap and water was prepared, liquid laundry detergent was used, it seems to mix a bit easier than pow-
der detergent, the detergent/water mix was more concentrated than for regular laundry.  It took about 
two gallons of soap solution to do 8 Life Jackets once.  The brush was a soft bristle deck brush. Each Life 
Jacket was scrubbed on each side then put in a pile on the blue tarp.  The Life Jackets soaked for about a 
half hour or a bit longer by the time all the Life Jackets were scrubbed once. 

Another bucket of soap solution was mixed up and the pile of Life Jackets were flipped over with the 
help of the blue tarp.  That put the first scrubbed Life Jacket on the top of the pile. The Life Jackets were 
scrubbed again, then rinsed off thoroughly to remove all traces of soap. They were then hung on the life-
lines to dry off before being put back below on the boat.  

A few tips and things to be aware of: Never use harsh cleaners or harsh chemicals, they can damage the 
fabric or the foam inside the Life Jackets.  If the foam is damaged the Life Jackets will not have the 
proper flotation and could fail in an emergency.  Damage to the foam will probably be hidden and not 
detectable with standard inspections. 

Some people like to use Bleach; a teaspoon is plenty. I am always very cautious when I use bleach for 
anything. Some people have reported good luck with Wet-n-Forget for killing mold. 
 
Inspect the Life Jackets annually to make sure they are in good shape and the fabric, straps and 
buckles are not worn or broken. The CG label must be readable ð if it is worn, obliterated or faded the 
life jacket should be retired. 
 
Best time to wash the Life Jackets is in the morning, that allows the rest of the day for the Life  
Jackets to dry off. 
                                                                                              

                                                                                                       (adapted from ñCaptnMike Boating Safetyò) 

https://captnmike.com/2014/04/24/laundry-day-washing-the-life-jackets/
https://captnmike.files.wordpress.com/2014/04/scrubbing-life-jackets.jpg
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                                                    Please join us  

                       on October 13th, at 4.00p.m. 
for  a very important and informative required Membership Meeting. The  
main purpose of this meeting is the nomination and election of next yearôs  
Bridge and Board of Directors. Our club is in dire need of some caring and  
responsible volunteers to fill numerous open positions. Your involvement of a  
few hours every month will be greatly appreciated. Training will be provided as  
needed. Supporting your club with your time and talents can be a rewarding and 
and enjoyable experience. Give it a try!  
 
After conclusion of official business we will gather for a scrumptious Oktoberfest celebration.  
                                                                (see next page) 

This is a special annual event to allow our ladies to have a 
wonderful time on the water. Please join us for some fun 

and friendly competition. If you did 
not enjoy lunch before the event, 
please bring your own snacks and 
drinks. At 4.00 p.m. we will gather 
for the annual Membership Meeting 
and Oktoberfest celebration. Please 
join us for  an exciting fun- and food-
filled day on the water front.       

October 13th at 1.00 p.m  
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                In connection with the Fall Membership Meeting  

                   

                          on October 13th, 2018  
 
we will once again celebrate our annual Oktoberfest. The event will 
be catered by our German-born Newsletter Editor, Edelgard.  

 
                     The price per person will be $14.00. 
  
One beer, a glass of red wine or a cup of apple cider will be included. 

Additional servings will be available for a donation. 
The money will be collected upon your arrival. 

Please bring cash in the exact amount, if possible. 
 
The food will be served after 5.00 p.m. and includes: 
                                          
                              two different kinds of Bratwurst 
                                             Potato Salad 
                                             Sauerkraut 
                                             Spinach Salad 
                                             and dessert 
 
       After the meal we will continue to enjoy fellowship with club  
        members and friends and compete in some fun and games. 
 
                                        RSVP by October 4:  
            Edelgard Rieder 760 631 4683 or edelady@yahoo.com 
 
Please state your preference for beer, wine or cider when signing up. 



 

2018 SMYC Cruising Schedule  

Dana Point                  March 23-24-25  
Silver Gate Yacht Club       May 26-27-28     
Day/Sunset Cruise             June 16 
Day/Sunset Cruise             July 14 
Day/Sunset Cruise                         Aug 11 
Fall (where?)                                      Pending 
 
We would like to see more of our members out on the water and sailing with us! Please let Susan know as soon 
as possible if you are a skipper with room aboard for a SMYC member guest crew, or if you are a SMYC 
member looking to be guest crew. Our club has one more cruise scheduled for this year, and we need a Cruise 
Organizer! If you would be willing to organize the October 19-22 Cruise, please contact me.  
 
Susan Rodriguez, Jr. S/C    760 845 3161 or smrdoll@gmail.com 
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Become a friend of RBOC. This summer the RBOC has accomplished many things for boating, vessels 
involved in crimes, tax on services, invasive species - to name a few. They are working hard 
(voluntary) to to prevent adverse impacts on recreational boaters. 
To join RBOC check their website. RBOC.ORG 
Till next time, have a great summer, SC Gary Hall 

We love to be on the water, enjoy wind in our sails, cherish friendships.  
US sail works hard for us:  training, education, racing officers, and racing rules. Discover the post, 
become a member and visit their website USAILING.ORG. 
Till next time, enjoy the season, SC Gary Hall 

 

IOBGA 
We want to thank our club for helping with our fundraising efforts for Elder Help San  
Diego during our Membership Meeting on August 18th . We had a small but fun group who helped 
raise funds to make our seniorsô lives a bit happier. 
We also accepted jewelry donations from our member Jane Palmiotti for the next event to be held in 

Point Loma Yacht Club on September 22.  As soon as the information becomes available it will be on our website.  
All our members are welcome to participate in sailboat races, door prizes, auctions and our jewelry event. Re-
freshments will be available for everybody to enjoy.  
Thanks again, VP Audrey Hall and Secretary Marybeth Thayer 

          Harbor Cruise on August 11th       
                                           The weather was beautiful and the water was calm as six  
                                           club members gathered at the Del Mar Basin for a relaxing  
                                           cruise around the Oceanside Harbor. ñCaptainò Jay  
                                           Rodriguez was in charge of the party boat ñDuffyò while  
                                           the rest of us enjoyed the sights and some delicious  
ñmunchiesò. This was the perfect event for non-sailing club members like myself.  
I highly recommend that we plan to do this again real soon. Renting the boat only  
costs $30 during the week and $40 on weekends.  
                                                                                                               Edelgard Rieder, Anchorline Editor 

 


